

Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET • P.O. BOX 6523 • GLASTONBURY, CONNECTICUT 06033-6523

Tune 29, 2021 May 18, 2021

> Stephen Braun, Assistant Town Engineer Town of Glastonbury 2155 Main Street Glastonbury, Connecticut 06033

RE: Approved Wetlands Regulated Activity at J.B. Williams Park, Neipsic Road

Dear Steve:

Pursuant to Section 12 of Glastonbury's Inland Wetlands and Watercourses Regulations, you are hereby approved to conduct your activities of expanding the parking lot, installing drainage measures and removing a security fence within the wetlands' upland review area at J.B. Williams Park, as represented by the plan (dated 4-27-2021) submitted to our office. This approval is contingent upon your responsibility:

1. To publish this approval on the Town website or (one time) in a newspaper that circulates in Glastonbury within 10 days of the date of this approval letter to you;

2. to await a 15-day appeal period (15 days from the date of website or newspaper publication) before commencing with this project within the upland review area; and

3. to incorporate the mitigation measures that appear on the submitted site plan during construction.

Attached for your consideration and potential use is a draft public notice advertisement that needs to be published once by you in a newspaper which circulates in Glastonbury.

Please call if you have any questions and/or to advise us when the notice is to appear and in what newspaper.

Sincerely,

Tom Mosko Ma/29/21

Environmental Planner

WETAGTAP24.wpd /enclosure TM: gfm PUBLIC NOTICE

TOWN OF GLASTONBURY, CT

On May 18, 2021, the duly authorized agent of the Glastonbury Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Agency approved proposed parking lot, security fence and drainage system modifications within the wetlands' upland review area at J.B. Williams Park north of Neipsic Road.

Stephen Braun, Assistant Town Engineer